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December 2010

WCSA Safety Class at Snow Show



CALENDAR OF EVENTS
(for latest info, call 252-I.N.F.O.)

Snobirds meetings are held on the second Tuesday of each
month at 8:00 pm, at the Village Bowl in Menomonee Falls,
N86 W18830 Main St.  Please join us!  Guests are
welcome!

----December 2010
1-8-15 Snowmobile Safety Class             MF Community Center, 6:30 p.m.
14 General Meeting, Christmas Party          Richfield Chalet, 7:00 p.m.
25 Merry Christmas
26 - 1/3 Boulder Junction Snofari                                        Ed Pollich

---- January 2011
5-12-19 Snowmobile Safety Class                 MF Community Center, 6:30 p.m.
11 General Meeting                 Village Bowl, Menomonee Falls, 8 p.m.
13-16 Tomahawk Snofari                                                         Scott Pinzer
25 Board Meeting                                               Dean Havel, 7:00 p.m.

----February 2011
3-6 Eagle River Snofari                                                   Casey Wibbert
 8 General Meeting                 Village Bowl, Menomonee Falls, 8 p.m.
11-13 Carter Snofari                                                               Dave Rowley
19-22 Canada Snofari                                                                Dave Maas

----March 2011
 8 General Meeting                 Village Bowl, Menomonee Falls, 8 p.m.

Views expressed in this publication are those of the Author of the Article, and may or may
not reflect the views of the Snobirds Snowmobile Club.  Opposing viewpoints will be
tolerated, and may even be printed.  Correspondence may be sent to Snobirds Snowmobile
Club; Gary Breuckman, Editor; P.O. Box 666; Menomonee Falls, Wisconsin 53052-0666.

© Copyright 2010 - Snobirds Snowmobile Club Inc. - All Rights Reserved

Event Hotline, 252-INFO   (252-4636)

see our club information on the Internet
at     http://www.snobirds.org/

Do you have an email address?   Do you know about our computer email
mailing list?   Find out about last-minute events and other news, sign up at:

http://www.snobirds.org/list
CLASSIFIED ADS

FOR SALE ads are FREE to Snobirds and Landowners for Snowmobile-related
items.  To all others, rates are $1.00 per line per insertion.  Please send your
advertisements to the editor, or hand them in at a club meeting.  This is an excellent
opportunity to sell your old clothing and equipment.

For Sale - 2005 Yamaha SX Venom, 600 cc Triple 2-Cycle with Electric Start,
Reverse, Hand & Thumb Warmers, Mirrors, 6,000 Miles.  Excellent Condition,
Includes Many Extras (Too Numerous to Mention), Trail Ready.
$3,800  Call Dick Brunow, 414-640-5999 cell# or 262-255-7141 home#.

SAFETY SCHOOL
Gary Breuckman

The Snobirds will again be offering snowmobile safety classes this winter. The
classes are conducted by qualified instructors, from the Snobirds, who are certified
by the State D.N.R.. Satisfactory completion of the class meets the D.N.R.
requirements.

“Any person who is at least 12 years old AND who is born on or after January 1,
1985 is required to possess a valid Snowmobile Safety Certificate in order to
operate a snowmobile on public trails, lands or frozen waters. You must carry the
certificate while riding and you must display it to a law enforcement officer when
requested.”

Enrollment is open to young persons 11 years of age and older. As this training is
important to public and personal safety, a parent or guardian is welcome to attend
with the son or daughter. There is a $10 fee for registration and D.N.R. safety
materials. The course consists of three evening classes with subjects of snowmobile
laws, ethics, terminology, maintenance, clothing, first aid, environmental and
ecology problems.

We have two sets of indoor sessions scheduled this season. Total cost is $10.00 The
first set will be December 1, 8 and 15 at the Menomonee Falls Community Center,
W152 N8645 Margaret Rd in Menomonee Falls. The second set of classes will be
on January 5, 12 and 19. For reservations call Gary Breuckman at 414-442-4279.
Classes run from 6:30 p.m. to 9:30 p.m. each night, and you must attend all three
sessions to be certified.



Snofari Information 2010-2011

December 26 - January 3
Boulder Junction

Ed Pollich,  262-251-2314

January 12 - 16
Tomahawk

Super 8 Tomahawk
reservations call 715-453-5210
January 12th thru 16th
Reserved under Snobirds Meno. Falls
Room rate $58.50 weekday - $67.50 weekend
Any questions contact Scott Pinzer 414-870-1964

February 3-6
Eagle River Snofari

Casey Wibbert
Days' Inn
reservations call  715-479-5151
Room Rates $69+tax Feb 3, $79+tax Feb 4-5
Reserve Rooms by Jan 3rd
Free continental breakfast at hotel

February 11-13
Carter Snofari, Northern Lights Casino

Dave Rowley
Reservations call 800-777-1640
group code Menomonee Falls Snobirds

February 19-22
Canada Snofari

Dave Maas

Adopt-a-Highway 2010

The third scheduled highway clean up was held on Saturday,
October 10th.  The weather was spectacular, especially for October,
and the traffic was light.  Once all were out fitted in the custom
orange vests. I gave a quick analysis of what not to pick up and where
not to go.

As is the norm, we divided into two groups and left the parking
lot at Whiskey Corners at precisely nine AM. There were thirteen
Snobirds who planned on cleaning up our environment and maybe
pick up a little cash on the side. Yes I'm always telling how there is
cash to be found and this time Kim Q was the benefactor. She came
up with a whole bag of cash which she declined to share.

That being the lucky find of the day, we were finishing up by ten
forty-five.  Not a record, but plenty fast.  Most of the right of way was
in decent condition. We were able to get there before the county
mowers. This meant picking up one piece instead of thirty five.

 I noted that there were thirteen of us and they were;
Bruce Blodgett,  Ed & Bonnie Pollich, Kim Quicker with DJ &

JJ, Bill Schultz, Judy Smiley, Bruce & Sherry Wankowski, Ron
Wendt, and Judy Mingari.

Now for the fun part. Bruce  and Kathi whipped up some fine
vittles for all the volunteers.  We went over to Lannon Park and had
the pavilion to ourselves for the de-briefing session. Thank you to
Bruce & Kathi.

Also, many thanks to all the highway clean up participants who
volunteered their time this year. Without your help we could not
accomplish this endeavor.

Joe M.



AWSC NEWS
by Scott Makowski

AWSC Past President

    The AWSC Annual Workshop was held over the weekend of
October 22 to 24 2010 in Stevens Point, Wisconsin. This was a very
busy weekend for over 700 snowmobilers who came together to learn
and share ideas with other representatives from clubs all over the state.
Workshops were held on Snowmobile Safety, You and the AWSC,
Taxes and your club, Groomer Tips and Tricks, Successful Fundraising,
Youth Programs, and the CAP/STEP Program (Legislative Program).

     Awards were passed out to people who have served AWSC
during the past who have served. Our club had 2 individuals who fell
into this category. Bev Makowski, who served as Director, and Ken
Lange, Rep; both representing Waukesha County.

     A new queen was selected to represent AWSC for the next year
to promote the association and snowmobiling for the next year. Her
name is Brittany Thompson from Brown County.

     The Scholarship Program was announced and a silent auction
was held to help support scholarships. We encourage all snowmobiling
high school students to apply. Applications are on the AWSC web-
site. Deadline for these is February 11, 2011 to the AWSC office.

     On Sunday morning the AWSC Directors meet to discuss the
business and issues facing the association. We learned that the
University of Wisconsin with the help of AWSC members will be
conducting an Economic Study of snowmobiling in Wisconsin. This
is important to snowmobiling because it shows how much
snowmobilers contribute to the economy. It also could give us more
dollars for trails in our state. If asked to fill out a survey, please take
the time and answer honestly. The survey period will run from
December 2010 to March 2011.

     AWSC raffle tickets and raffle Calendars ($20 each) were
available for pick-up. Anyone interested in a calendar contact me or
see me at a meeting. You could win a prize everyday including
snowmobiles.

     Your AWSC works for you, please support them and always
remember “UNITED WE TRAIL, DIVIDED WE FAIL!”

Waukesha County Snowmobile
Assn. Report

by Bev Makowski Snobird Rep

     The trail masters from the WCSA met prior to the meeting
to discuss upcoming plans for this season.  They were informed that
bills needed to be turned in promptly and by the deadlines given to
them if they expected payments for trail work and grooming on time.
They are to notify the hotline when trails are open for their area.  Due
to different snow conditions in areas of the county this is important
to keep the public aware of where they can ride when conditions
allow trails to open.

     The trail along Hwy 164 in the Sussex area has been moved
to the west of Hwy 164 for safety reasons and to make it more scenic
for the riders.  This trail runs between Sussex and the Lake 5 area.
The Merton area also will have some changes to the trail in their area
which is not on the map.  STAY ON THE MARKED TRAILS!

     The Snow Show held in October was a great success, WCSA
raffle tickets were up at the show, the swap meet had an average
number of displayers as in previous years but made $1,900.  Possibly
one smaller bill may be outstanding.  WCSA maps were available at
the snow show and are available at club meetings as of now. The
advertisers will receive theirs for customers shortly after December
1, 2010.

     Waukesha County clubs upcoming events:
 January 15, 2011 – Chili dump at Suhmers Saloon on trail in

Eagle, WI. Hosted by the Eagle Kettle Moraine Riders.
January 15,  2011 – Northlake Winterfest hosted by the Northlake

Nomads at their club house on Hwy 83 Northlake.
January 30, 2011 – Snowmobile races (drags and ovals) and

Vintage Show hosted by the New Berlin Snow-Hawks at the New
Berlin VFW grounds on Beloit Road, New Berlin.



SNOBIRDS Christmas
Party

Our annual Christmas party is scheduled to be held on Decem-
ber 14, 2010 at the Richfield Chalet, Hwy 175, Richfield, WI. (same
place as last year) starting at 7 P.M.  We have a reservation with the
jolly man in the red suit to attend so sign up your children 12 and
under. We will again have a banquet meal after the festivities and
short meeting. Please note: THIS EVENT IS NOT BEING HELD
AT VILLAGE BOWL, our normal meeting place.

To reserve your spot (Members Only) at this great club event,
contact Al Schultz at 262-691-3626 and send him a $5 per person
refundable deposit to:  Al Schultz   N23 W28992 Louis Ave.
Pewaukee, WI 53072.

To register children (up to and including age 12) contact Betsy
Breuckman at 414-442-4278 so no one is missed when Santa hands
out presents.

PLAN TO ATTEND THIS GREAT SNOBIRD ONLY EVENT

     Here is our menu:
Roast turkey w/ dressing and Sirloin Beef in wine sause.
Garlic mashed potatoes. Green beans. Lettuce salad.
Plus your normal buffet foods:

rolls&butter, Veg. tray, coffee, and milk.

Eagle River Snofari 2011
February 3-6 2011

Arrive: February 3, 2011
or February 4, 2011

Stay at: Days Inn Eagle River WI
715-479-5151

Cost: 2 people per room, $69 + tax Feb 3
$79 + tax Feb 4 & 5

Deposit: Call the Days Inn.  Say you are with
the Snobirds.  Use a Credit Card to
reserve a room.  Rooms musts be
reserved by January 3, 2011

Come join us in beautiful Eagle River Wisconsin,
Free continental breakfast at the hotel.
Ride with the group or ride on your own.
Hope to see you there.

Any Questions call: Casey Wibbert
414-550-9840



SNOBIRDS GEARSNOBIRDS GEAR

$45.65

$19.50
8590 - UltraClub Double 

Luxury Pique Polo
Colors available: Stone, Grey, 

Black, Hunter, Navy, Red, Royal
Sizes:  S-4XL

$18.25

$11.95

$12.50

8485  - UltraClub Adult 
UltraClub® Iceberg Fleece 
Full-Zip Jacket
Colors available: Black, 
Charcoal, Forest Green, Grey, 
Navy, Red
Sizes:  S-4XL

18500 - Gildan Heavyweight 
50/50 Blend Hooded Sweatshirt
Colors available:  Sport Grey, Black, 

Carolina Blue, Red, Navy, Orange, 
Honey

Sizes:  S-3XL

2400 - Adult Gildan Ultra 
100% Cotton Long Sleeve Shirt
Colors: Red, Navy, Black, Carolina 
Blue, Gold Orange, Sport Grey
Sizes: S-3XL

18000 - Gildan Heavyweight 
50/50 Blend Crewneck 

Sweathshirt
Colors available: Sport Grey, 

Black, Carolina Blue, Red, Navy, 
Orange, Honey

Sizes:  S-4XL

$29.00

4156 - Rugged Wear Thermal-
Lined Full-Zip Jacket
Warm thermal lining in body
Colors available: Black,
Bright Orange, Forest Green,
Heather Grey, Lime Green, Navy. 
Sizes:  S-4XL

$37.25

HARVEST

CONCEAL

*Embroidered left chest *Embroidered left chest

*Embroidered left chest *Embroidered left chest

*Embroidered left chest *Embroidered left chest

202C -
Unconstructed Cap
Colors available:  Navy, Stone, Black, yellow, White
Size: One size fits most

685C -
Camouflage Cap

Colors available:  Harvest or Conceal
Size: One size fits most

$9.00

J754 - Port Authority® - 
Challenger™ Jacket
Teklon® nylon shell, Poly-filled 
body with heavyweight fleece 
lining for extra warmth
Colors:  Khaki, Grey, Black, Hunter,
Navy, Red, Royal
Sizes: S-6XL

*Embroidered left chest

Snobirds Clothing
To see this in color, either come to a meeting or check

our website, http://www.snobirds.org/

Signature:

TO BETTER SERVE YOU, WE ASK THAT YOU PLEASE FILL OUT COMPLETELY.

SNOBIRDS GEAR ORDER FORM

Name:

Questions?  Please contact
Steve Flaherty  800.558.5131

Address:

State: Zip: email:

Phone:

Color of
garment

Please fill in 
item number

Please fill in brief description
of the garment

Price MUST be filled in

ITEM # DESCRIPTION COLOR PRICE TOTALSHAT M L XL 2XL 3XL 4XL 5XL

Please fill in quantity for each size

PLEASE NOTE: THERE WILL BE AN UP-CHARGE FOR LARGER SIZES.
ADD $1.00 for 2XL, $2.00 for 3XL, $4.00 for 4XL, $6.00 for 5XL

TO BETTER SERVE YOU, WE ASK THAT YOU PLEASE FILL OUT COMPLETELY!

TOTAL AMOUNT DUE WITH YOUR ORDER

Checks Payable to:
SnoBirds Snomobile Club

www.mrzpromotions.com
800.558.5131

Check availability on
the back of this form.

TOTAL

To order any of these items, either bring the form to a
meeting or contact Bonnie Pollich at 262-251-2314

Snobirds Snowmobile Club


